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Welcome to St.Francis’ Hill Chapel Pre-School









       21st  July 2016
Dear Parents/carers,

Welcome to St.Francis’ Catholic Primary School and Hill Chapel Pre-School! We are delighted that we can now offer a Pre-School as we have extended our school age range. This means that Pre-School is maintained by our governors, as is the rest of our school. The purpose of this induction booklet is to inform you about the process of starting our Pre-School and to give you some useful information. We will provide parents and carers with up to date learning overviews and important dates on our pre-school webpage and also in your child’s daily learning diary. You will find useful parent information regarding our curriculum and links to websites to support any learning at home and you will find a weekly blog about the exciting learning that has been taking place in Pre-School.
We welcome you in for visit days that can be arranged at your convenience via our school bursar. All visits are an extremely important part of the induction process to aid a calm and smooth transition where we will be able to learn everything we need to know to become a partner in your child’s learning and development. If you decide to send you child to our setting, we will arrange a parent consultation for you to meet with staff and your child’s key worker in order to learn as much as we can about your child. You are your child’s first and foremost educator and you know your child better than anyone possibly could. We look forward to working with you and your child!
We will hold monthly ‘stay and play’ sessions beginning in September 2016 for prospective parents to come and see our provision for themselves and experience all we have to offer.

We look forward to seeing you.

Yours faithfully,

S.Deakin
Miss S  Deakin

Head teacher
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Mission Statement

In our Pre-School, our aim is to build on what the children already know and can do. We aim to offer high quality activities that will extend and ignite learning and development.

 We follow the ‘Early Years Foundation Stage’ curriculum and we are committed and experienced practitioners who have a sound understanding about how young children learn and grow.

We strive to ensure that each and every child is happy, self-motivated, safe and relaxed whilst in our care.

SESSION TIMES -Every day, all day Monday –Friday
	Morning session
	9.00-12.00 pm
	£12.00

	Afternoon Session
	12.30-3.30 pm
	£12.00

	Full Day
	9.00-3.30pm
	£25


If you require a full day from 9.00-3.30pm the cost will be £25.00-this includes lunch time supervision, which is £1.
Lunch can be provided by school or your child can bring a packed lunch. Breakfast club begins at 7.45-9.00am for an additional cost of £4.00 and we offer an after school club from 3.30-6.00pm at an additional cost of £7.00.We also offer a morning drop off at 8.30am for a cost of £1.00. Please do not hesitate in contacting school for further information-we are always happy to help!

Morning sessions run from 9am - 12noon

Afternoon sessions run from 12.30pm – 3.30 pm and full day sessions are 9am - 3.30pm. 

FEES 
At the beginning of each half term, you will be invoiced. Vouchers are accepted for qualifying 2 and 3 year olds. Please contact our school office for more information.
Staffing in the Pre-school
● Miss S Deakin – Head teacher 
● Mrs C Melling– Pre-school manager
● Mrs Walton- key worker

● Miss Stewart- key worker

* All staff in the pre-school are overseen by Miss S Deakin. Please do not hesitate in contacting school if you have any suggestions or concerns.
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Communications 

We are proud of the links between school and home. The partnership between the EYFS staff and parents is crucial in supporting children’s learning. Informal discussions before and after pre-school are invaluable and are a great way of communicating information about your child.

Every day, your child will come home with a learning diary, which will inform you about the learning which has taken place in Pre-School that day. This is for you to respond to and for us to use as a communication tool. We see each other every day, which is a great opportunity to chat about your child’s learning, development or any concerns. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any concerns or questions you may have. You can phone school or make an appointment to meet me, your child’s key person or any member of staff at your convenience.

There are three parents’ evenings per year, where we discuss progress and next steps in your child’s development and we can communicate daily in your child’s diary. A final EYFS development progress report is given to you at the end of the school year.

If you would like to discuss an aspect of your child’s development in depth, please arrange a mutually convenient and pre-arranged time.

Our website will contain Pre-school information on our separate St.Francis’ Hill Chapel webpage and this will have important dates and information for you to keep up to date.
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Aims of Induction

You are welcome to visit school any time and to discuss the induction process as we want your child to feel that they are familiar with the Pre-School surroundings and to know their key person before starting. 
You and your child can come to drop in for ‘stay and play sessions’ and to see the Pre-School classroom. This is the time when you can book a ‘parent consultation’ with your key person and staff in the Pre-School and we can ask questions to give us as much information about your child’s interests, needs and hobbies.

 ●
To give parents and children the opportunity to become 


familiar with staff and the Pre-School environment

 ●
To consider the individual needs of every child, taking into 

 
account previous experience

●
To provide a smooth transition between home, Pre-School and school (if the child continues at St.Francis’ for their primary school education).
 ●
To establish and maintain good communication between home 


and school

●
To provide the child with a confident start to their pre-school experience     
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What do we do in the morning? (Music lesson with Mr.Severyn on a Thursday)
09:00 Self registration and story/planning meeting with key person
09:15  Planned play and activities with keyperson indoors and out 

10:00  Healthy snack  

10.15  EYFS curriculum learning through play 

11.45 Tidy up time/sign out

12:00 Home time 

Water and drinks available throughout
Lunch time 12.00-12.30pm. You can send your child with a packed lunch they are welcome to have a school dinner for an additional cost of £2.20.
What do we do in the afternoon? (Music lesson with Mr.Severyn on a Thursday)
12:30 Self registration and planning meeting with key person

12.45  Planned play and activities with key person indoors and out
14:00 Healthy snack 
14:15 EYFS curriculum learning through play
15:00 Tidy up/story/sign out 

15:30 Home time 

Water and drinks available throughout
The ‘characteristics of learning’ are observed and fostered to support your child’s development and daily diaries will be sent home. Your child will also have an ‘anecdote book’ where we will write down the comical sayings and adventures they have that you will want to cherish with pictures included!
We plan together in a ‘PLOD’ book. This stands for ‘Possible Lines of Development.’

When an interest arises, we brainstorm together things we would like to make, do and learn around that topic. This keeps your child interested, motivated and develops an excitement of learning. You can come into Pre-School to have a look at these and can also see our floor books, which are a creative record of their work and play.
We follow the ‘Early Years Foundation Stage’ Curriculum. This is the same curriculum as we follow in our Reception Class. We use Development Matters to plan for children’s learning to ensure we plan for next steps in development. These are for all seven areas of the curriculum. The seven areas of the curriculum are broken down further and in total there are 17 Early Learning Goals. You can find information on this on our website Pre-School Page.
Putting Principles into Practice!
A Unique child:
Every child is a competent learner from birth who can be resilient, capable, confident and self-assured. We embrace your child’s unique personalities and welcome difference.
Positive Relationships:
Children learn to be strong and independent from a base of loving and secure relationships with parents and/or a key person.
Enabling Environments:
The environment plays a key role in supporting and extending children’s development and learning. Every area in class is an area for our children to explore and develop their skills, testing, using and applying their existing knowledge to find out more.
Learning and Development:
Children develop and learn in different ways and at different rates and all areas of Learning and Development are equally important and inter-connected. Your child will have a ‘learning journey’ file to store and track all of these precious moments.
We are ‘laying the foundations’ for successful and happy learning throughout your child’s school life and beyond. We are teaching your child about how to learn and we want them to know that learning is exciting and fun! We have planning meetings with the children to take into account their ever changing interests and we record your children’s ideas and interests in a big book of planning. Our activities are carefully planned to help your child to develop as a whole person – as someone who will love to learn.

To be effective, our early years curriculum is carefully structured. It has ~

· provision for the different starting points from which children develop their learning, building on what they can already do following ‘development matters’;
· relevant and appropriate content that matches the different levels of children’s needs;
· planned and purposeful activities that provide opportunities for teaching and learning, both indoors and outdoors;
· opportunities for children to engage in activities planned by adults and also those that they plan or initiate themselves. Children do not make a distinction between ‘play’ and ‘work’. Children need time to become engrossed, work in depth and complete activities. 

The EYFS curriculum is based on seven areas of learning :
Personal, Social and Emotional Development

Communication and Language

Physical Development

Literacy

Mathematics

Understanding the World

Expressive Arts and Design

Prime Areas
Personal, Social and Emotional Development: Self -confidence and self- awareness, Managing feelings and behaviour and Making relationships.
Physical Development: Moving and Handling and Health and Self Care.  
Communication and Language: Listening and attention, Speaking and Understanding.

Specific Areas
Literacy: Reading and Writing. 
Mathematics: Number and Shape, Space and Measures. 

Understanding of the world: People and Communities, The World and Technology. 

Expressive Art & Design: Exploring and using media and materials and Being Imaginative. 
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Personal, Social and Emotional Development
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Successful personal, social and emotional development is critical for very young children in all aspects of their lives, and gives them the best opportunity for success in all other areas of learning. It is crucial that we provide the experience and support to enable your child to develop a positive sense of themselves.

At St.Francis’ Hill Chapel Pre-school your child will be encouraged to -

· respect themselves and others

· learn about other cultures and develop a positive self–image

· learn about the importance of friendships

· develop a positive disposition to learn

· be encouraged to do things for him or her self.
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To give all children the best opportunities for effective development and learning in communication and language, we will provide opportunities for children to communicate thoughts, ideas and feelings and build up relationships with adults and each other. Being able to use talk to organise, sequence and clarify thinking, ideas, feelings and events is crucial in developing your child’s literacy skills. To develop attention, understanding and explanations.

Literacy

Children will share and enjoy a wide range of rhymes, music, songs, poetry, stories and non –fiction books.
They will experiment with writing for themselves through mark making, personal writing symbols and conventional script and will be engaged in high quality phonics activities to develop their knowledge and understanding of letters and sounds. Children will learn to read and write simple sentences using skills of segmenting and blending.

Mathematics

This area of learning includes counting, sorting, matching, seeking patterns, estimating, making connections, recognising relationships and working with numbers, shapes, space and measures.

Mathematical understanding will be developed through stories, songs, games and imaginative play, so that children enjoy using and experimenting with numbers. Every opportunity is seized to use mathematical vocabulary and to solve mathematical problems in real- life situations, where your child can apply their mathematical thinking!

Understanding of the World

Young children are finding out more and more about the world they live in and the people they encounter. Children acquire a range of skills, knowledge and attitudes related to knowledge and understanding of the world in many ways. They learn skills necessary to this area of learning by using a range of tools, for example computers, magnifiers, gardening tools, scissors, hole punchers and screwdrivers. They learn by encountering creatures, people, plants and objects in their natural environments and in real life situations, for example in the shop or in the garden. They will work with a range of materials in their activities, for example wet and dry san[image: image15.png]
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d, coloured and clear liquids, compost, gravel and clay.

Your child will be involved in exploration and investigation activities (Science), designing and making (DT), ICT, develop a sense of time (History) and place (Geography) and develop an understanding of their own cultures and beliefs and those of other people. 

At St.Francis’ Hill Chapel Pre-school we plan for all children to participate in the activities provided. We encourage both boys and girls to use construction equipment, engage in role-play, use ICT and undertake investigation and design tasks equally.

Children with special educational needs and/or disabilities will be provided with access to appropriate resources.

Information technology

Your child will be given the opportunities for the use of ICT [Information and Communication Technology] to develop skills across all the areas of learning. For example they will use 

· a talking word processor to develop language and communication, vocabulary and writing, 
· Ipads
· talking books for early reading, 
· a paint program to develop mark making,
· video and television to learn about the world
· musical tapes
· a digital camera to record and explore their own and each other’s work 
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a digital microscope linked to the laptop in the scientist area to explore objects closely and,
· various voice recording devices
We encourage children to observe and talk about the use of ICT in the environment, for example traffic lights, telephones, street lights, barcode scanners to identify prices in shops.

We also encourage children to show each other how to use ICT equipment.

Here at St.Francis’ Hill Chapel Pre-school we view ICT as an integral part of the whole curriculum, which opens up an exciting adventure through which children can access learning and make sense of the world around them.

Expressive arts and design
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Creativity is fundamental to successful learning. Being creative enables children to make connections between one area of learning and another and so extend their understanding. This area of learning includes art, music, dance, role-play and imaginative play.

We will give your child the best opportunity for effective creative development by 

· creating a wide range of activities that children can respond to by using many senses

· giving opportunities for children to express their ideas through a wide range of types of representation

· enabling physical contact with artefacts, materials, spaces and movement

· providing opportunities for children to experience sound through physical contact with instruments and other sources of sound.

Physical development

Physical development in the foundation stage is about improving skills of co-ordination, control, manipulation and movement. Physical development has two other important aspects. It helps children gain confidence in what they do and enables them to feel the positive benefits of being healthy and active. Effective physical development helps children develop a positive sense of well-being.

Your child will be introduced to appropriate physical challenges, both indoor and outdoors, and given the opportunity to use a wide range of equipment.
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Religious Education

In religious education we learn 

· about ourselves 

· about respect and respecting others
· about God’s world
We listen to music, dance, and eat food from different cultures and use resources in role-play [such as clothes, cooking implements, vegetables, badges, symbols, candles and toys] that reflect a variety of cultures.
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We invite visitors from a range of different religious and ethnic groups.
Statement on Play
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Play underpins all development and learning for young children.  It is through play that they develop intellectually, creatively, physically, socially and emotionally. Through play, in a secure but challenging environment with effective adult support, children can:
· explore, develop and represent learning experiences that help them to make sense of the world;

· Practise and build up ideas, concepts and skills;

· learn how to understand the need for rules;

· take risks and make mistakes;

· think creatively and imaginatively;

· communicate with others as they investigate or solve problems

 Sometimes play may be quiet and reflective, sometimes energetic and sometimes conflict may occur as a natural process of what is happening. This conflict enables children to develop vital “negotiating” skills which in turn support their social and emotional development. Through play children are actively learning in the following ways:
· It enables friendships to develop.

· Planned play gives the child access to a wider curriculum.

· It enables the practitioner to understand the child and put them in context.

· It provides the practitioner with an understanding of where the child is at

· It enables purposeful planning for the next step.

The Role of the Practitioner in Planned Play

We plan activities with the children based on the children’s interests. Often, once a play situation has been created, a practitioner may choose not to interact with the group but will carefully observe behaviour and language and make assessments accordingly, facilitating learning.
Alternatively, where appropriate, a practitioner may lead a play situation making suggestions about extending the child’s experience or by asking appropriate questions.

Practitioners may initiate a play situation (e.g. by taking part in role play as a patient in the doctor’s surgery) and then withdraw to observe the children extending ideas and discussing roles.

Effective teaching through play will include the following:-

● Planning activities which are challenging but achievable

● Modelling positive behaviours.

● Using language which is rich and using correct grammar.

● Interacting with children and supporting them in a way that positively 

    affects their attitudes to learning.

● Using carefully framed questions.

● Planning the indoor and outdoor environment carefully.

● Assessing the child’s development in an activity.

● Informing parents about planned play.

‘Learning through play is supported by children. It is their natural response to the environment around them. When children are manipulating objects, acting out roles or experimenting with different materials they are engaged in learning through play. Play allows children to actively construct, challenge and expand their own understandings through making connections to prior experiences thereby opening the door to new learning. Intentional play based learning enables children to investigate, ask questions, solve problems and engage in critical thinking.’ (CMEC)
Outdoor Play
Whatever the Weather!

As part of our aim to encourage group interaction and co-operation as well as the development of gross motor skills we have placed huge emphasis on outdoor play and quality outdoor experiences.

This area will be used on a regular basis and developed as funding allows.

We have hatched our own chickens and look after these on a regular basis and we have a wonderful Millennium Walk, where the children can experience our beautiful world through exciting first hand activities.

Risk assessments are reviewed regularly. Equipment is always checked before use.

We are blessed with such beautiful school grounds, which will be shared with the Pre-School and will facilitate, create learning outdoors as part of forest schools learning.


 


Safeguarding

We will ask all parents to give us an individual password for your child. This is to ensure safeguarding when collecting your children at the end of a day or a session.  If an adult cannot give us the password, we do not release your child to that person. As you will appreciate, we have many new family faces to learn and we will always ask who will be collecting your child. 
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Points to Note

Medical Information
Medical forms will be given to you prior to your child starting pre-school. All information given will remain confidential and medicines/inhalers etc can be discussed with staff in the setting.

Reporting sickness

If your child is ill and cannot come to pre-school please let school know by ether a quick phone call to the school office. If we have not from you by 9.30am on the first day of your child’s absence, in the interest of the safety of your child we will contact you.

Water bottles

Research has shown that children who drink plenty of water throughout the day are more able to concentrate. Please send your child to pre-school with a labelled water.
Contact
Finally, we’ve tried to make this a helpful booklet to guide you through the EYFS process. It is possible that we have overlooked something which you think could have been included. If that is the case, please would you help us to get it right for the future – just speak to either

Miss Deakin or any of the staff in Pre-School. We are always happy to help.
Communication and Language
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